
  

 

 

 

Dear Prayer Partners,  February - March 2024 

 

Time passes so quickly. We must not waste it! So many things are happening in this world. It seems as though the 

fight against the Devil is intensifying with the passing of each year. The fields are still white to harvest, but how 

much time do we have left to bring in the sheaves before the harvest is over? 

 

I am reminded of this truth every time I get on the highway. As many of you know, Brazil is a large producer of soy. 

Our state of Rondônia is slowly being overcome by large soy plantations. Coffee, corn, soy and many other crops 

can be seen around the state. It is a constant reminder that it is harvest time. Yet, when we start seeing empty fields 

and combines on the move, we are reminded that the harvest is nearing an end. There is a strong spiritual message 

being sent from God through nature itself.  

 

Here in Cacoal, it is harvest time! We have planted and watered and God is giving an increase. There is an excitement 

and expectation in the air. Souls are being saved and Christians are being challenged to live for God. Please continue 

to pray that this will never stop. 

 

This past Sunday, March 10th, I had the privilege of baptizing three people from our church. We wanted to baptize 

at the river and God led us to a beautiful peaceful location where the baptism could be held. One of the three was a 

former Jehovah’s Witness and another was a former Spiritist. We not only rejoice because they are part of our 

congregation, but we rejoice because their names are written in Heaven and they are not ashamed to be identified 

with the Lord Jesus Christ. Hallelujah! What a Savior we have! 

 

The Lord has been working in the hearts of the people. Several others need to be baptized. Yet, we rejoice in what 

God has already done.  We pray for laborers. We pray for spiritual growth. We pray for souls to be saved. God hears! 

God works! God answers! He is worthy of all the glory. 

 

Easter is coming and we are planning and expecting some great things from God. On Easter Sunday we will be 

holding a sunrise service out on a farm away from the city. We will start the service at 5:45am, then have a time of 

fellowship and return to the city for Sunday School.  

 

As the Lord continues to bless His church, we do ask for you to help us pray that He would open doors for a new 

location in His perfect timing. I have begun to pray more specifically. Pray God would provide classroom space, 

affordability, and space for all of our current activities. We need to at least double what we have right now. 

 

Other Prayer Requests – We ask that you intercede for our safety as we navigate and travel the dangerous roads in 

our state. Pray for my parents, Garry and Pam Tyler, as they will be traveling quite a bit this year also. Continue to 

pray for our boys and God’s will to be done in their lives also. Pray that God would send a spiritual awakening to 

the city of Cacoal. 
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Reaching the World Through Brazil... Acts 1:8 

Thank You for your Faithful Support and Prayers! 

We are “…full, having received… the things which were 

sent from you, an odour of a sweet smell, a sacrifice 

acceptable, wellpleasing to God.” Phil. 4:18 
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